From: Fowler, David

Sent: 02 July 2019 17:09
To: Planning
Subject: FW: Planning Application 2019/2375/P

Please upload representation. 2019/2375/P
Thanks,

David

David Fowler
Principal Planner

Telephone: 0207 974 2123

flin]ELS’

From
Sent: 02 July 2019 17:05

To: Fowler, David <David.Fowler@camden.gov.uk>

Subject: Planning Application 2019/2375/P

Dear Mr Fowler

| am writing you to express my deep concerns about the development of a school in the site of the old Hampstead
Police Station.

| have been a Hampstead resident for many years and | am worried about this planning in particular because:

e  Hampstead already has 37 schools, children have many good local options —and an oversupply of places.

e  Significant increase in traffic and pollution as most of the kids to be enrolled in this school will not be within
walking distance, Hampstead already suffers from great traffic during peak times. The air quality in the proposed
area is already over the limit, which means a filtration system will be installed, which will further impact the
environment in a completely unnecessary way.

e Increased noise and congestion caused by parents dropping kids off, staff, suppliers and a constant flow of
people and goods — completely needless for a conservation area in the heart of London.

e Qutrageous cost, as this primary will be the most expensive school ever to be built the United Kingdom!

Will you please do everything in your power to stop this senseless development.

Sincerely,



